
MEETING MINUTES – PUBLIC HEARING 
VILLAGE OF NORWOOD 
JULY 16, 2024 – 5:00 p.m. 
 
RE:   To receive public comments regarding  
         A golf cart ordinance 
          
 

1. Mayor Tebo opened the Public Hearing at 5:00 p.m. 
 

2. Attendees:  Mayor Mark Tebo 
Trustee Mike diVencenzo 
Trustee Robin Fetter 
Trustee Lisa Levison 
Trustee Matt Tebo 
Village Clerk Jessica Nezezon 
 

Guests: Henry Bradley, Dick Lashomb  

 

3. READ LEGAL NOTICE AS PUBLISHED:  NOTICE IS HERBY GIVEN THAT A PUBLIC HEARING WILL 

BE HELD BY THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF NORWOOD, NY, ON JULY 16, 

2024 AT 5 PM AT THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING IN NORWOOD, NY. THE PURPOSE OF THE 

HEARING IS TO RECEIVE PUBLIC COMMENT REGARDING A GOLF CART ORDINANCE. 
 

Mayor Tebo reviewed points of the proposed Village of Norwood Golf Cart Ordinance that was 
distributed to attendees of the Public Hearing. Highlights included purpose, definition, rules and 
regulations, registration, inspection and fee prior to usage. It was noted that the Local Law will 
not be effective until it is approved by New York State. 

 
4. PUBLIC COMMENTS:  

 

Henry Bradley asked if proof of insurance will be required to operate golf carts on the approved 

Village streets. The Board responded that proof of insurance is required and pointed out that 

auto insurance is not valid coverage for golf carts. Reminders were made that this Ordinance will 

need to be submitted to New York State for approval and it will only apply to golf carts, and no 

other types of all-terrain vehicles including four-wheeler and side by side vehicles. A notice will 

be made on the Village website and Facebook page as well as a phone call to the Public Hearing 

attendees upon the approval from New York State. 

 

5. Mayor Tebo closed the Public Hearing at 5:12 p.m. 
 

 
          


